
 
FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
  
    Another busy month has passed, but it was a month with significant ac-
complishments.  The work parties were successful, the rides were fun and the 
ice cream was good, especially the butterscotch/caramel topping.  Now, as I 
write this I see my honey-do list for things to get ready for the Ferry Co. 
Steak Ride.  Now who could have placed that on my desk? 
    On July 9th 10 ambitious members went up to the Disappointment and 
Cold Springs trail heads in the Loomis Forest and installed three large trail 
signs, applied sealer to three DNR kiosks and back filled and fine graded the 
existing loading ramp.  It was a long day but everybody worked like a well 
oiled machine.  The installation of the signs concluded several months of 
work by members in the pre-fabricating, routing and painting of the signs in 
preparation for the installation at the trail heads.    
   A small work party descended on the Wilcox Trail head and installed sever-
al more directional signs on the 100 trail and brushed out a trail leading to an 
existing stock water tank between the 100 and Wild Horse Spring trails.  
Stock water signs were also installed to help locate the tank which is about 
1/4 mile West of the trail head.  
    The Ice Cream Social continues to be a well attended social function with 
31 members and guests attending this year.  I think we ate all of the ice cream 
and most of the toppings.  I didn't find out who made the butterscotch/carmel 
topping but I suspect it was Rae Morris.  It was delicious and please be sure 
to make it again next year.   
    By the time you read this the Lambert Creek Steak Ride will be history.  I 
hope I will have seen many of you up there enjoying the ride, steak dinner 
and festivities.  I know Ferry County Chapter is very appreciative of the sup-
port the Okanogan members give.  
    That's all for now. 
        Dave 





 
PROPOSED NEW HORSE CAMP: 
We have found out there is a questionnaire for a horse camp area near 
the Loup Loup Camp Ground 
If you go to the bulletin board at the existing camp ground we can fill it 
out as it will be taken in for consideration. 
When you are going over Loup Loup stop in and get the information.  
That camp ground is about 11/2 miles off the main highway. 
There has been talk about getting a horse camp in this area with the For-
est /service for a couple of years now.  They are wanting to know how 
much interest there is , so we all want to be heard from. It is a great area 
for riding. 
Pat Bauman 509-996-3552 or Betty Wagoner 509-997-1312 



TRAIL BOSS REPORT 
.Tom Windsor 

 
Where has the summer gone?  It's coming 
onto the first of August and it doesnôt seem 
like Iôve accomplished anything this sum-
mer. 
  
We did get a little trail work done in July 
(cleared the trails from Disappointment 
Trailhead to Snowshoe Cabin), but all the trails in the Loomis Forest 
are still very wet.  Weôll try to get the remainder of the Loomis Forest 
trails cleared in early August.  The Border Camp Trail is still very wet 
and we may not be able to get it cleared until September. 
 
Thanks to Dave Swanberg and his crew who installed the large trail 
sign/map kiosks at Disappointment Trailhead, Cold Spring 
Campground and Cold Spring Trailhead.  Thanks to Trygve Culp, 
Dave Sunde and their crew that repaired the loading ramp at Disap-
pointment Trailhead. 
 
I just received word from Betsy Peterson, USFS recreation staff, that a 
temporary fix will be applied to the USFS 38 Road between Concon-
ully and Salmon Meadows this week.  That means we can still plan on 
the Chapter ride out of the N.Fork Salmon Trailhead on Saturday Au-
gust 20.  I will try to get a recon of the trails out of this trailhead in 
early August to see where we can ride on that date. 
 
After four years of administrative and logistical delays/problems the 
Chapter leadership decided to cancel the Hangman Flat work party 
scheduled for 5-7 August.  As of one week ago the trail from 30  Mile 
Trailhead to Hangman Flat still had not been logged out by the USFS 
crew. 
 
The Lambert Creek Ride should be history before you get this news-
letter.  I havenôt missed one  of these rides since the FCC started host-
ing them.  However, some good friends of ours are moving to Georgia 
and there is a going a way party for them on Saturday 30 July, so will  
not be able to make it this year. 
 
Be safe and may you always ride a steady horse. 
 
Tom Windsor 
Trail Boss 
826 4595 
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2011 BCHW  RAFFLE CALENDARS 
We have received the BCHW 2012 Raffle Calendars and they can be 

purchased at our Business Meeting or contact Dave Sunde, Trygve 

Culp or Dave Swanberg to place your order. 

There will be a drawing on the last day  of the month. Starting on 

January for the 2012 for (11) months.  The person holding the win-

ning ticket each month starting in January will receive a $300. check 

and their ticket will be placed back in the drum for the next monthôs 

drawing. 

The Grand Prize drawing of $3,000. will take place at the Directorôs 

meeting on Sat. Dec. 8, 2012.  If you are a very luck person you 

could possibly win up to $6,300. 

 As always , there are some great pictures in the calendar.  There is 

even one of the look-out picnic table on the 100 trail between Whis-

tler Canyon and Wilcox trailhead. 

These will not last , so if youôre feeling lucky  grab several sooné. 

 

 

A horse has to be respectful, calm and using the thinking side of 

his brain in the arena (or a controlled environment) before he 

will behave the same on the trail.  If you canôt walk, trot and can-

ter your horse on a loose rein and bend and soften him in an are-

na, you wonôt be able to do it out on the trail either. The lack of 

control you have of your horse in the arena will get worse when 

you take him outside.  

(Quote from Clinton Anderson via Janet Logan) 



 
 
 

AUGUST 5,6,7  HANGMAN FLATS WORK PARTY 

 

AUGUST 15,  OVC BOARD MEETING 7:00 P.M. 

( CHER BOWER HOME) 

 

AUGUST 17,  O.V.C.  MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 

AUGUST 20,  SALMON MEADOWS TRAIL RIDE 

  

AUGUST 27  NO HOST DINNER  6:00 P.M. 

                            HOME TOWN PIZZAï OMAK 

 

DONôT FORGET, YOU CAN CHECK OUT ALL THIS 

AND MORE ON THE WEBSITE 

AUGUST EDITION 
For Information, corrections or additions 

To this edition  please contact the Editor 

At 

nrappe@wildblue.net  

Or call 

509-422-0244 



12 year old AQHA bay gelding,  (Diverse Zippo);15.2 

hands, 1250 lbs,guaranteed sound. Gentle disposi-

tion, 

Experienced trail and cow horse. Have led pack 

String , hunted  Deer and Elk on him. Trained Pack horse.  Winner of 

previous Tri-Rivers BCHW Chapter obstacle course trail challenge.  

12 year old grand daughter rode in horse club gaming activities and 

trail riding.  Rode and Packed on trails in Pasayten and Sawtooth 

Wilderness areas on trails rated difficult to extreme. 

 

9 YEAR  old AQHA Dun+Black pts gelding( Bucks Dun Feather) 

15.1Hands 1150 lbs; guaranteed sound, gentle disposition Experienced 

Trail and Cow  horse, have led pack horse and hunted Deer and Elk on 

him. 12 year old granddaughter rode on trail rides.  Rode in Pasayten and 

Sawtooth Wilderness areas on trails rated difficult to extreme.  

CALL TOM WINDSOR  826-4595    

TOM AND RENE GRANSDEN 

NEW MEMBERS AS OF JULY, THEY HAIL FROM 

ALMA , WA.  AND RECENTLY BUILT THEIR NEW 

HOUSE AND BARN  ON ACREAGE IN THE 

CHILIWIST VALLEY. 

TOM RETIRED FROM TRUCK DRIVING AND BESIDES SUPPORT-

ING TOM IN EVERYTHING THEY DO, SHE IS ALSO AN EXCEL-

LENT QUILTER. 

WELCOME ABOARD, WE HOPE YOU WILL JOIN US IN OUR 

MANY ACTIVITIES 



AVAILABLE!!! 10 YEAR OLD MUSTANG, GREEN 

GELDING ABOUT 15.1 HANDS 

My daughter Amber can no longer keep him so is offering 

him to someone who wants to work with him.  He is at 

our place in Havillah. If someone wants him for FREE, 

give me a call: 509-485-2347   Mark Morris 

THREE GELDINGS for Sale, 13, 11, 7  

years old 

All very well bred, All registered 

They load, clip, bathe, shoe,  

Very Gentle 

They have been trail ridden by Seniors 

One has cow penned by grandson. 

Open to Offers 

509-422-1795 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARGO TREND C60 SNOW BLOWER 

TWO STAGE 60 INCH 3 POINT HITCH MOUNTED ON BLOWER   

ALMOST NEW.  USED LESS THAN 6 TIMES 

$1,100. DAVE SUNDE  486-1547   

 

 

 

HAMILTON FARM EQUIPMENT  

Serving North Central Washington Since 1934 

EQUIPMENT SALES, PARTS, SERVICE, IRRIGATION,RENTAL, 

YOUTH FOUNDATION,  

NAPA DEALER 

1 PATROL ST. 

OKANOGAN , WA. 

509-422-3030  

 

 

ADVERTIZING RATES FOR OVBCH NEWSLETTER 

Classified and Busness card ads are Free to Members 

1 Month 

1/4 page $10.00 

1/2 page $15.00 

6 Months  

1/4 page $44.00 

1/2 page $72.00 

Business Cards $4.00 per month 

1 Year 

1/4 page $96.00 

1/2 page $144.00 

Business Card $44.00   

 

REMEMBER TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS                             



AG TECHNOLOGIES 

Farm & livestock services 

Seed-Chemicals-Fertilizer-Feed 

Monte & Laurie Andrewsï owners 

509-422-1600 

Monte Cell 429-1600 

Laurieï 422-1641 

Our Service Doesnôt Cost-it Pays 



 


